Wednesday, August 6th, A.D. 2025

Dear Fellow Servants of the Great GOD of Glory, Goodness, & Grace!

"So the LORD said to Moses, 'I will also do this thing that you have spoken; for you have found grace in My sight, and I know you by name.' And he said, 'Please, show me Your glory.' Then He said, 'I will make all My goodness pass before you, and I will proclaim the name of the LORD before you..." Exodus 33:17-19a NKJV

The late Dr. W. Edward Bedore of Berean Bible Institute emphasized this text of Holy Scripture in his classes as in the very essence of His being, God is absolute in His goodness. The heavyweight manifestation of God's glory and awesome holiness is revealed here in His goodness as one of the infinite perfections of who He is as the one true and living God. At the heart of this all-glorious truth is the practical reality of God's presence that goes before His people as He "always leads us in triumph in Christ, and through us diffuses the fragrance of His knowledge in every place" (2 Cor.2:14ff). Thanks be to God that we never arrive on scene first.

My family and I experience these truths every time that we show up at a church, conference, or camp as we minister around the country. Only God knows the needs of every heart and what is going on in the lives of these churches and families. Regardless of the specific details, we're grateful for the opportunity to serve and come alongside as a means to infusing greater wisdom, vision, and courage to intentionally pass on the faith to the next generation. This strikes to the very heart of GFM's mission of "Advancing the Cause of Christ to the Ends of the Earth... Beginning Right at Home." Thank you for sacrificially giving and supporting this endeavor in prayer before the throne of our great GOD of glory, goodness, and grace!

Looking Back & Looking Ahead

After a 2,250+ mile ministry adventure to Grace Fellowship Church in Sheridan, Arkansas, the Midwest Grace Fellowship Conference in Wellsville, Kansas, and Collinsville Community Church in Oklahoma last month, we're glad to now be here at Northern Grace Youth Camp in Wisconsin for August Family Camp. Whereas this is the first time for most of us being here this year, it feels like our family has been here all summer as we've been heavily involved in the ministry. Please pray for the ongoing impact of NGYC's ministry in the lives of young and old including many young people who are now qualified for a BBI scholarship in the Biblical Worldview program. **Thanks for praying for NGYC (& GFM)!**

This month, we're also grateful for the opportunity to minister at several churches here in Wisconsin: GBC Beloit, GBC West Allis, and an old-fashioned tent revival meeting at GBC Oshkosh. Grace Gospel Church in Linton, Indiana is also hosting a summer Bible conference with the theme: "Ancient Wisdom for the Modern Church: What the Saints of Old Would Say to Us Today." More details and many of these sermon videos are (and will be) available on GFM's website and YouTube channel (www.GraceFamilyMinistries.org).

Update on Our Family

After a week's vacation with Lori's side of our family and now this week here at NGYC, we're looking forward to having all of us back at home. Please pray for Timothy and Luke as they will both be studying full-time with BBI online and the rest of our kids will reboot their studies with Enlisted for His Glory Academy (the Board family homeschool). As always, thank you for your friendship and kind generosity to GFM. We're grateful for your faithfulness in standing with us in prayer and financial support. May the Lord bless you and your family as together we are "Advancing the Cause of Christ to the Ends of the Earth... Beginning Right at Home."

Sincerely Because of the Greatness of GOD's Glory, Goodness, & Grace,

Pastor Tim Board
GFM Co-Founder & Director